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SALVE REGINA COLLEGE • 
BULLETIN 

Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

ITS G OING 70 BE A 

~ RcArJ1!t£KENPI 
SPRING WEEKEND: ALL HITS, NO STRIKES, NO ERRORS 

If your calendar needs some spring tonic, look no further than Spring 
Weekend '89 for a list of music and sports events that guarantee fun-filled 
outings you can enjoy on your own, with a friend or with your family. 

The weekend swings into gear with a 3 p.m. baseball game on Friday. 
The College team will play Clark University. 

You can get into a mellow mood with "To Spring with Song," a Friday 
concert arranged by the College Music Department and featuring the Wheatones 
from Wheaton College, our own barbershop quartet, the Versatones, and the 
Sweet Adelines from Salve Regina. Tickets cost $2 for the 8 p.m. concert in 
Ochre Court. 

Saturday's full schedule includes the annual Special Olympics, from noon to 
4 p.m., on the College track field (behind the Athletic Building). Student 
volunteers will oversee events for special needs youngsters and adults. You 
can help with the sporting events or just show up and cheer the Olympians on: 
Their smiles will make your time worthwhile. Call the College Activities Office 
if you want to help. 

Also on Saturday, a rugby match pits the Salve Regina team against 
Worcester Polytechnic Institute at 12: 30 p. m. on the practice field. The 
Softball Team plays Anna Maria College at 1 p. m. on the softball field, and the 
Men's Tennis Team will compete against Suffolk University at 1 p.m. on the 
College courts. 

Saturday evening sways into a musical tempo with the Spring Cotillion in 
Ochre Court 9 p. m. to 1 a. m. The formal dance, sponsored by the Freshman 
and Sophomore classes, will include festive touches like ice sculptures and many 
surprises. Tickets cost $15 each and are available from College Activities. 

On Sunday, April 30, at noon, the Softball Team plays Albertus Magnus 
College on the Softball field. 

On the same day, the Savage Brothers, a seven-piece award-winning band 
from Connecticut, will rock your socks off on Wakehurst Grounds from 1-4 p. m. 
The group plays a mix of current popular tunes, MoTown and swing. A 
cookout follows the musical finale at $2 a ticket (free with College meal sticker). 



DRAW SOME WINNINGS FOR YOUR FAVORITE CHARITY 

You can have a fun-filled evening and help a favorite charity by playing 
"Win, Lose or Draw!" on Tuesday, April 25, at 8 p. m. The simulation of the 
popular television show, sponsored by the Freshman Class, takes place in the 
State Dining Room at Ochre Court. 

Teams, made up of RAs and Hall Directors, faculty and staff and groups 
of students, will battle out their artistic wizardry for a $100 prize. The prize 
will be donated to a charity chosen by a winning team. 

If you are interested, you can learn more at a contestants' meeting in the 
International Room, Wakehurst on Monday, April 24 at 8 p.m. 

Admission is $3 at the door. 
* * * 

IN MEMORIAM 

The junior class will dedicate a new dogwood tree and granite marker on 
Saturday, April 22 at 3 p.m. The ceremony, on Wakehurst grounds, will serve 
as a celebration far the class of '90 and as a memorial to Brian Putney, a 
classmate who died last year. 

According to junior class president Eric Weliczko, the dedication will be 
more of a celebration of hope and life than a sad event. "We will remember 
Brian by celebrating this tree, but we will also celebrate this entire class and 
their enthusiasm and commitment," he said. 

Eric Welizcko will make opening and closing remarks as he makes the 
presentation on behalf of his classmates. Sister Lucille McKillop, President of 
Salve Regina College, will accept the presentation, and Father Ray McNicholas, 
College Chaplain, will offer a prayer and blessing of the site. 

* * * 

STUDENT ELECTIONS 

Faculty members, please encourage students in your classes to vote during 
election week, May 2-5. Candidate profile sheets will be distributed in 
advance, and the actual voting begins on Tuesday, May 2 for the Junior Class. 
Sophomores vote on Thursday, May 4, and Freshmen select their candidates of 
choice on Friday, May 5 . 

Voting takes place at O'Hare Academic Center lobby. 
* * * 

COLLEGE MOURNS DEATH OF BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEMBER MARTIN MUNROE 

Martin J. Munroe, a member of Salve Regina College's Board of Trustees 
since 1982, died April 10. He was a member of the Executive Committee of the 
Board, Chairman of the Institutional Planning Committee and had served on the 
Finance, Advancement and Nominating Committees. Together with his wife Rita 
and family, he was instrumental in the development of the new campus 
technology center, which was dedicated as "The Munroe Center" in their honor. 

In addition to his service to the College, Martin Munroe served on the 
Board of Convenant House, a New York City based program which provides 
help and support to homeless and runaway youths. He was also associated with 
the Henry Street Settlement House, which honored him for his commitment to 
taking care of the poor and underprivileged. 

The College is planning a memorial service for Martin Munroe at a date to 
be announced. 



COME TO THE CABARET AT SALVE REGINA COLLEGE 

Picture a suave cabaret with intimate tables and show stopper tunes. If it 
sounds appealing, come to "Cabaret" the spring theatrical finale. Performances 
take place Friday and Saturday, May 5 and 6 at 8 p. m. and Sunday, May 7 at 
2 p. m. in the dance studio at Mercy Hall. 

New York based dancer/actress/singer Monique Lareau will choreograph, 
and Salve Regina Music Instructor Mark Colozzi will serve as music director. 
Bernard Masterson, Chair of the College Theatre Department, will direct the 
theatre portion, while Brother James Loxham, Director of Applied Music, will 
lead the show choir. 

Tickets cost $5 and are available for advance sale. For information, 
contact the theatre box office at extension 463. 

* * * 
SALVE REGINA COMMEMORATES DAYS OF REMEMBRANCE 

Salve Regina will join the nation in commemorating the Days of 
Remembrance (April 30-May 7) held in honor of victims of the Holocaust. A 
series of talks by survivors and an exhibit published by the National 
Anti-Defamation League of B'nai B'rith will take place on Wednesday, May 3 at 
1: 30 p. m. in the T. B. Room at O'Hare Academic Center. Speakers will include 
Lea Eliash, a survivor of the Covenant Ghettos who was freed by Christian 
friends, Bruno Bornstein, a child of survivors, and Heinz Sandelowski, a 
former underground resistance fighter. The event is open to the public and 
the College community. We ask that faculty encourage students to attend this 
commemoration held in support of the mandate of the U.S. · Holocaust Memorial 
Council. 

~ 1, 
' 

STUDENT NEWS 

Tracy Yarema, graduating English Major, has been awarded a Graduate 
Assistantship at the University of Rhode Island in order to pursue her Doctoral 
Degree. Her undergraduate thesis was an analysis of Sylvia Plath's The Bell 
Jar. 

Graduate student Regina Graziani has been chosen as an alternate 
Fulbright Scholar for post-graduate study in the Philippines. 

Seniors Paul Chiano, Kristine Gibbons, Suzanne McGrath, and Lisa Masiello 
have been enrolled as members of the national political honor society, Pi Sigma 
Alpha. 

Senior Paul Chiano has been granted a summer internship with the office 
of U.S. Senator Claiborne Pell. 

Seniors Paul Chiano, Mark Epright, and Lisa Masiello have completed a 
week internship in the offices of U.S. Senator Claiborne Pell and U.S. 
Congresswoman Claudine Schneider. 



Senior Melanie Salome, and juniors Margaret Sheehan and John Ehrhart are 
completing an internship with R. I. State Government. 

Sophomore Reid Swanson has received a scholarship for summer study at 
the Institute of Comparative Political and Economic Systems at Georgetown 
University. 

Sophomore Sherri Catizone is a semi-finalist in the national Truman 
Scholarship contest. 

Freshman Lauren Kosinski has received the fourth place Dr. Moses 
Gitleson Award in the Center of Study of the Presidency national contest. 

* * * 
FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Thomas Day, Chair of the Music Department, served on a panel of the 
National Endowment for the Humanities. The panel reviewed applications for the 
Younger Scholar Program. 

Brother Robert Daszkiewicz, Director of Instructional Development, had a 
paper, "A Teaching Improvement Process," accepted for presentation at the 
International Council on Education for Teaching (ICET) World Assembly. The 
meeting, which takes place in Beijing, China, from July 17-21, will follow the 
theme "Improving the Quality of the Teaching Profession: An Imperative for 
Our Common Future." His paper will also be published by ICET and Beijing 
Normal University. 

Arthur Krim, Chairman of the Geography Department, represented the 
College recently at a national geographers' meeting. Dr. Krim made remarks at 
a luncheon held in Baltimore for Geography Department Chairpersons. His 
comments addressed national media development on the issue of diminishing 
public awareness of geography and the need for improved education on the 
subject in the nation's school systems. 

Vincent Petrarca, Coordinator of Academic Advising, and John Rok, Dean 
of Students, recently visited the I. G. Brown Professional Military Education 
Center in Knoxville, Tennessee. Some 30 Rhode Island educators had been 
invited on the tour by the Rhode Island Air National Guard. 

They met with professional staff, toured the facility and participated in 
workshops that reviewed the educational programs offered to military personnel 
at the Center. 

Claire Harrington, choreographer for Salve Regina Show Choir, was 
honored by the Rhode Island Alliance of Arts in Education on Wednesday, March 
22 . She received this nomination specifically for her dance program at the 
Rhode Island School for the Deaf where she is a faculty member. A Newport 
resident, Harrington also teaches at the Carolyn Dutra Dance Studio in 
Cranston. 
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